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AGENCY:

ACTION:

SUMMARY:

DATES:

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services, U.S. Department of Homeland Security.

Notice.

The designation of Haiti for Temporary Protected Status (TPS) is set to expire on January 22, 2018.

After reviewing country conditions and consulting with the appropriate U.S. Government agencies, the

Acting Secretary of Homeland Security determined on November 20, 2017 that conditions in Haiti no

longer support its designation for TPS and is therefore terminating the TPS designation of Haiti. To

provide time for an orderly transition, this termination is effective on July 22, 2019, 18 months

following the end of the current designation.

Nationals of Haiti (and aliens having no nationality who last habitually resided in Haiti) who have

been granted TPS and wish to maintain their TPS and receive TPS-based Employment Authorization

Documents (EAD) valid through July 22, 2019, must re-register for TPS in accordance with the

procedures set forth in this Notice. After July 22, 2019, nationals of Haiti (and aliens having no

nationality who last habitually resided in Haiti) who have been granted TPS under the Haiti

designation will no longer have TPS.

The designation of Haiti for TPS is terminated effective at 11:59 p.m., local time, on July 22, 2019.

The 60-day re-registration period runs from January 18, 2018 through March 19, 2018.

(Note: It is important for re-registrants to timely re-register during this 60-day period.)

You may contact Alex King, Branch Chief, Waivers and Temporary Services Branch, Service Center
Operations Directorate, U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services, U.S. Department of
Homeland Security, 20 Massachusetts Avenue NW, Washington, DC 20529-2060; or by phone
at (202) 272-8377 (this is not a toll-free number). Note: The phone number provided here is
solely for questions regarding this TPS Notice. It is not for individual case status inquiries.
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